
Free well testing available

You can get this document in other languages, large print, braille or a format you prefer.  
Contact the Domestic Well Safety Program at 971-673-0440 or email domestic.wells@state.or.us. 
We accept all relay calls or you can dial 711.

OHA 3558 B (10/2021)PUBLIC HEALTH DIVISION

Eligibility Criteria
•	 The property was impacted by the 2020 

Oregon wildfires, 

•	 the well water is used for things like drinking, 
bathing cooking and washing dishes and 

•	 the well is not part of a regulated  
water system.

Priority Applicants
If demand for well testing vouchers exceeds 
supply, OHA will prioritize vouchers for:

•	 Low income

•	 Communities of Color

•	 Full time residential homes

•	 Properties that had the greatest damage 

The Oregon Health Authority will provide 
free well testing vouchers to private well 

users impacted by wildfire. 
 
Applications Open:
November 1, 2021 – May 15, 2023
https://go.usa.gov/xAycC 
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